
 

T.S. Observatory L92 

 

Toni Scarmato’s Observatory, San Costantino di Briatico, February 10 2025  

 

Dear Dr. Tim Spahr and IAWN Steering Committee  

On behalf of the T.S. Observatory, with MPC code L92 (San Costantino), I express the intention to join the 
International Asteroid Warning Network (IAWN). The Observatory has been engaged in observational activities on 
asteroids and comets since 1999, particularly focusing on photometry and astrometry. Actually, the observatory is 
equipped with a 0.25-meter f/4.8 reflector and CMOS ASI294MC Pro and consistently conducts observations/follow-
up activities for the NEOCP, comets and other asteroids. I hope to soon become a part of your community and 
actively participate.  

 

I declare that I have read the Charter and Statement of Intent of IAWN and understand the obligations of the 
members. 

 

 

Antonio (Toni) Scarmato 

 

 

 

 

 


